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The Mahwah Police were contacted early Wednesday morning by North Jersey Media Group regarding an incident on the grounds of Ramapo College where members of the baseball team had allegedly "killed a deer by beating it". According to a representative of North Jersey Media Group the information came to them from an anonymous tip they received.
Contact was made with Ramapo College Public Safety and Ramapo College Administrative officials and they stated that Public Safety had investigated an incident involving members of the baseball team who had chased a deer near the Bradley Center but that the deer was not in any way injured. College officials immediately condemned the act and sent a message via social media to all their students warning of strict penalties for such action and conduct by their students. 
As a result of the anonymous complaint made to North Jersey Media a Mahwah Police Investigator was assigned to look into the matter. Injuring or killing a deer in the manner alleged would have constituted a crime in the State of New Jersey under the animal cruelty laws. It was determined that at approximately 6:45 p.m. on March 23rd a staff member reported observing members of the Ramapo College baseball team (identified by the shirts they were wearing ) leave the Bradley Center facility and six of them began to chase a deer that was in the grassy knoll adjacent to the Center. The staff member reported that at least one student wielded a large stick above his head. The staff member reported the incident to College officials including Public Safety who initiated the investigation. 
Interviews that were conducted by members of Public Safety confirmed that several student athletes from the baseball team had chased a deer after they left the Bradley Center and at least one of the students had picked up a stick and chased it up a hill. A review of video surveillance tapes confirmed that several athletes ran up the hill in different directions but the video did not show a deer in any of the frames. Further investigation revealed the students were in the area to run wind sprints up the hill when two deer were observed on the border of a wooded area. The student who picked up the sticks claimed that he never got closer than 20 to 30 feet from the deer and he never intended to harm the deer but was only trying to scare them away into the woods and prevent them from going into the street. Numerous students were interviewed by Public Safety including those who were just observers and all the stories were similar in nature stating that while the deer was chased it was not injured and none of the students got close to the deer.
While representatives of North Jersey Media would not disclose the identity of who provided the anonymous tip, they were given a tip hot line and e-mail address at Mahwah Police Headquarters and asked to forward that information to the tipster asking them to contact our agency. No contact has been made with the tipster at the time of this press release.
Absent additional information this investigation is being returned to officials of Ramapo College. It is our understanding that the College considers this a serious conduct matter and disciplinary action has already been taken against the students involved.
